Marjorie Young Volunteer Association
Minutes of Meeting

	Date:
	September 12, 2007

	Time:
	7:00 pm

	Location:
	Port McNicoll Library

	Chair:
	Mary Johnson

	Recorder:
	Natalie Walker

	Present:
	Mary Johnson, Natalie Walker, Allison Smith, Rosemary Tompkinson, Jean MacDonald, Claudia Kreisel, Tara Walker, Donna Cadieux, Isabell Spencer, Heather Walker

	Apologies:
	Lana Wells-Garrett

	Call to Order:
	The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm.


Adoption of the Minutes:

The minutes of the last meeting recorded by Chris Dunn were not available. However, a recollection of that meeting was submitted and adopted.
Business arising from the Minutes:

A report was submitted from Simone Latham regarding the Library Reserves and the Young Fund Balances (copy attached).

Branch Librarian’s Report
A garage sale is planned for September 29, 2007, at the Port McNicoll Library.

The summer reading club was very successful with 128 participants.

A Literary Book Award, consisting of a $25 gift certificate and a book valued at $25, was presented to a Grade 8 student at Port McNicoll School as selected by the teachers.

There will be a Library Board meeting at Port McNicoll Library on Thursday, September 20, 2007 and the Executive of the Tay Libraries Volunteer Associations are invited to attend to present their plans.

A “Tutoring  Tips” seminar will be held on September 24, 2007 at Port McNicoll Library for the volunteers who have signed on for the tutoring program. Currently, there are 15 volunteers registered. Four children from Port McNicoll School have been identified by their teachers as requiring additional literacy tutoring.

Volunteers are needed for Silent Auction to be held in December, to attend to the setting up of the Auction and the finishing off (calling the winning bidders, ensuring items are picked up, etc.).

Library Week is October 14-20, 2007. There will be a media event showcasing the new Service Ontario program. Other events have not been decided.
Treasurer’s Report

In the absence of Lana Wells-Garrett, the treasurer’s report was provided by Mary Johnson. The current bank balance of the Association stands at $3,745.04. The May 19 garage sale netted $311.00.

New Business:

A suggestion was made that the Volunteer Association provide an award for the Tutoring Program student showing the most progress. Further information will be provided to the next meeting regarding amount and type of award and judges.
The Association By-Laws were read into the Minutes by Heather Walker (copy attached). As the bylaws require meetings no less than quarterly, it was decided that future meetings would be on the last Thursday of every second month beginning on November 29, 2007, at 2:00 pm, in the Port McNicoll Library. A notice will be posted in the Library two weeks prior to the meeting and a notice will be placed in the Tay Township newspaper insert as well as in the Port McNicoll Library Newsletter and on the website.

Three boxes of children’s books were delivered to Huronia District Hospital.

Mary Johnson will contact the Chairs of the Victoria Harbour and Waubaushene Branch Volunteer Associations to discuss possible meetings regarding fundraising ideas.

Election of Officers:
Mary Johnson was confirmed as Chair and Lana Wells-Garrett as Treasurer of the Young Volunteer Association, by acclamation. Approved. Carried.

Tara Walker was elected as Vice-Chair, by acclamation. Approved. Carried.

Natalie Walker was elected as Secretary, by acclamation. Approved. Carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

The next meeting of the Young Volunteer Association is scheduled for Thursday, November 29, 2007 at 2:00 p.m. at the Port McNicoll Library.

Attachments:

1. Library Reserves & Young Fund Balance

2. Bylaws
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